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March 6, 2023 

Missouri State University 
Dr. Monika Feeney, Director 
Baccalaureate Degree Nursing Program US17505000 
Department of Nursing 
901 South National Avenue 
Springfield, MO 65897 

Dear Dr. Feeney: 

This letter is in regard to Missouri State University – Baccalaureate Degree Nursing Program US17505000. 

It is the decision of the Missouri State Board of Nursing to approve this site visit report with recommendations as written 
in the report. The nursing program continues on full approval with the next routine site visit due in 2027. Admissions to 
the traditional BSN track remain at up 56 new admissions twice each year as implemented in January 2022. The ABSN 
program track is approved for admission of up to 16 students in year 1 with increase to up to 24 students/year starting 
with year 2 with delayed start in fall 2023/spring 2024. The program should notify the Board prior to start of the ABSN 
program track. The three (3) full-time nursing faculty positions designated for ABSN should be in place prior to start of the 
ABSN program track. A report on progress/outcomes for the ABSN program track should be submitted by March 31, 2025. 

If you have any questions or need other assistance please feel free to call me at (573) 751-0080 or e-mail 
melinda.bridge@pr.mo.gov and bibi.schultz@pr.mo.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Ingeborg D. Schultz RN, MSN, CNE 
Director of Education 
Missouri State Board of Nursing 
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